MINUTES OF AREA 9 MEETING
2nd July 2012, held at the Majors Retreat, Tormarton
	Item
	

	
	Present

Shelagh Fishlock  - Chair/Severn Vale

Gill Penberth – Area Rep

Jo Ricketts – Secretary
Susan Jones - Veterans

Chantelle Bucknell & Sarah Ebbs - Bath

Tammy Thornton – Swindon

Jude Matthews - Swindon
Pip Roberts – VWH

Tracey Hannaford – Cotswold Edge

Daphne Smith – Kings Leaze
Saxon Dressage Group

Alex Richardson - Severn Vale

Janine Collinshaw, Jo Howse, Emma – Wessex

No representation from Kennet Vale, Saxon Dressage Group and Springline


	1
	Apologies

Nicky Walker – Treasurer/Berkely & District


	2
	Area Rep report
Affiliation fees may increase by 4% to £10.50 next year.  This is to be confirmed but worth considering due to the possible effect on clubs.

Declaration forms must now include passport numbers.  Dressage to Music forms also required the BD registration number.


	3
	Website Update
The website has now been passed over and is being updated more frequently.  A google calendar will be placed on the website and access given to each club to be able to upload their own club events so that a full Area calendar is available.  The flu vac database will also be placed on google docs and instructions passed to club chef d’equipe’s on how to access it to check that their details are kept up to date.

Request for Nicky to include passport numbers on the database.


	4


	Area Rep Vacancy
No offers from clubs for the Area Rep vacancy.  Shelagh offered to take on this role, committee were unanimous in accepting and agreeing this proposal.

With Shelagh as Area Rep the Area Chair position becomes available and Gill agreed to accept this role.  Again the committee were unanimous in accepting and agreeing this proposal.


	5
	Training

Further discussions have been held with Alex Peternell and he is keen to assist with a training day.  Alex has suggested Summerhouse as a venue with Matt Frost as a possible dressage demo.

A September date is being looked into.

Gill to apply for training grant money.

Sue to keep Area 9 informed and pass on details once confirmed so that these can be circulated to all clubs.


	6
	Treasurer Report

Nothing to report at this time.

	7


	Competitions

Past Events

Combined Training – went well despite last minute judge problems.

Festival of the horse championships – a team of 3 represented Area 9

Novice Dressage – Rather wet ground conditions but still managed to run.  Once again a judge failed to arrive and another judge stepped in.  

It was noted that the events secretary, Sarah, was very good.

Veterans would like noted that they didn’t attend due to ground conditions and would have preferred it to have been postponed.  

Pairs and Riding Test classes may have a more natural fit with the open classes than prelim classes.  Next years qualifier could combine all the dressage classes to one day.  Swindon would be happy to run this at Rabson, possibly early May.

Dressage to Music – Ran by West Wilts, a good day with a reasonable amount of entries.
Forthcoming events
ODE – Andrew Fell will make decision on ground conditions on Friday.  Shelagh will course walk on Friday.  If conditions stay wet, would it be possible to run as a combined training event as there are no other dates available?  Gill to ask head office.

Times will be available Friday.

Some clubs haven’t provided helpers as yet, these are:

Veterans – ½ day helper

Kingsleaze – 1 helper whole day

Swindon need - 1 more helper required

Cotswold Edge – 1 helper required 

SJ – 14th July at West Littleton run by Berkeley and District, ground generally drains well.

Dressage 22nd July – Open Dressage at Rabson Manor organised by Swindon

Winter Competitions
Dressage – This could possibly be run at a new venue called Rectory Farm.  VWH will look into this possibility.  Shelagh will also look into dates at Leyland Court just in case Rectory is not a possibility.

Indoor Showjumping – SVRC offered to run this if no other clubs wish to and the dressage is organised by another club.

West Wilts is the ideal venue.

Post Minute Note – Sunday 18th November booked at West Wilts
Festival of the Horse Challenge – Possibility of running this at Calmesden, this is being looked into.


	8


	AOB
Question regarding spurs and juniors.  Email to be passed on to Gill who will reply.

	9
	Next Meeting

AGM – 19th November 2012 at The Plough, Kingston Langley

Starting at 7.30pm with food and meeting commencing at 8pm

Nicky to be asked to book venue and organise chips and sandwiches as last year.  Cost of £5 a head.  Area will subsidise if the cost is more.


